Do Pass Testimony of Doug Sharbono, citizen of North Dakota on HB1522 in the Sixty-eighth Legislative Assembly of North Dakota

Dear Chairman Weisz and members of the House Human services Committee,

I am writing as a citizen and believe HB1522 is beneficial legislation. Our family has experienced locker room issues in which a man claiming he was a girl used the girls locker room and remained in there while the girls were dressing, gawking at them. Fortunately, an adult female parent was able to enter the locker room and gain control of the situation. I reported the incident to the sports governing safety body, and they did nothing due to hearing it involved a reported transgender. These situations have been increasing in frequency and are not the situations that occurred in years past. These current voyeurs are becoming very bold, and the law is seemingly on their side. This needs to change. Please give HB1522 a Do Pass.

Thank you,

Doug Sharbono 1708 9th St S Fargo, ND 58103